
Raw Ratings Aren’t Great And
It Shouldn’t Be A Surprise
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33-raw-ratings-still-at-low-levels

I’m  surprised Raw did as well as it did.  Here’s why.

The decline in ratings really isn’t surprising for a few major
reasons.

1. Monday Night Football. Raw in the Attitude Era didn’t come
close to Monday Night Football’s numbers and that’s never
going to change. Monday Night Football is a juggernaut and
always will be. There’s no way to get around this.

2. The Network. Raw is made available a month later. If I
wanted to, I could watch every episode of Raw leading up to a
pay per view and skip over the parts I don’t want to see. It’s
quick, it’s easy, and WWE hypes the heck out of the Network
every chance they can.

3. Did you know WWE.com does it’s own live Raw results? As in
they say what’s going on during the show, making it easy to
get a quick recap instead of watching the full show? This is
in addition to the dozens of other sites that do the same.

4. It’s three hours a week. That’s WAY too much for most
people and it’s overload. Consider Summerslam weekend. You had
Takeover running two and a half hours plus a half hour pre-
show, you had a four hour Summerslam plus a one hour pre-show,
and then you had Raw, which was three hours plus a half hour
pre-show. That’s eleven and a half hours of content in three
days. Two shows are pay per views and one is fallout. Which
are you most likely to cut out from your schedule?

5. As for last night, it’s hard to blame this on Sting. Yeah
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he was the main event, and we knew that a total of two and a
half hours in advance. Instead the advertised matches featured
Nikki Bella (with her crossover appeal from Total Divas of
course, which has about a million viewers a week, a good
percentage of which are probably already watching Raw) and the
Prime Time Players, the latter of which was a title match with
the winners getting to face the Dudleyz. Sting was announced
as a last minute match and if you weren’t watching the show at
some point, you didn’t know about it.

6. A lot of people don’t watch cable TV anymore, and why
should they? With Netflix, Hulu and the WWE Network, there’s a
ton of good material out there for way cheaper. For the people
who still do have cable, there are roughly 1.38457 million
channels to pick from these days. Couple that with DVR and
people watching parts of the shows and the ratings shrinking
really isn’t a big surprise.

I know they’re still the most common means of examining how
well a show did, but is there a reason we’re still using the
same measuring stick for the show that we used seventeen years
ago? A lot has changed since then and of course there are
going to be fewer people watching the same show. I’m stunned
that it’s still as high as it is.

Oh and despite the ratings: the stock is at about $19 a share,
or $4 higher than it was a year ago at this time. There might
be something more to the company’s success than just the TV
ratings, but again that’s all most people seem to care about.


